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ABSTRACT:  This contribution discusses how VoIP providers could obtain OCNs and potential number assignment requirements.  
NOTICE:

This document is offered to the NANC Future of Numbering Working Group as a basis for discussion and is not a binding proposal on SBC. SBC specifically reserves the right to amend or withdraw the statements contained herein.

Purpose

The intent of this contribution to the Future of Numbering Working Group is to outline how VoIP service providers could request OCNs for the purpose of obtaining number resources. The contribution looks at the current VoIP OCN assignment process and what requirements VoIP providers may need in the future in order to obtain numbering resource directly from NANPA and the Pooling Administrator.  

OCN Process

An Operating Company Numbering is required per FCC 01-363, 52.15(g)(4), COCAG 4.1.1.

VoIP facilities-based service providers are able to obtain OCNs today from NECA by filling out the NECA Services North American Incumbent Company Code Request form and by providing a copy of their Articles of Incorporation.  Go to www.neca.org.

VoIP Number Assignment Notification

Allowing facilities-based SPs to directly obtain numbers from the NANPA and the PA will help expedite the implementation of IP-enabled services that interconnect to the PSTN, and enable VoIP providers to deploy innovative new services and encourage the rapid deployment of new technologies and advanced services that benefit American consumers.

In order to launch IP-enabled services, SPs could notify the FCC through a Letter of Intent (LOI).  This is in lieu of the requirement for state/federal certification.  Once the FCC confirms receipt of the LOI, carriers should be able to apply for numbering resources without delay. The follow are requirements that facilities-based SPs should include in the LOI to the FCC.

Standard Requirements

SPs should state the OCN was obtained by following the NECA ordering guidelines as discussed above.  Additionally, SPs should state that they will meet all Industry, State, and Federal requirements for Number Optimization, Number Portability, Number Pooling and NRUF.   

Network Requirements

The INC guidelines already contain examples of items SPs may use to provide evidence of FCC-required facilities readiness.  SPs may also want to include the fact that they own or control a softswitch connected to the PSTN via tandem interconnection, provide connectivity to the PSTN using a traditional TDM signaling and SS-7 functionality, and provide location routing number (LRN) functionality for implementation of local number portability.   Service providers may also need to determine if they have the ability to provide 911 services. 
J. Jefferson
3/28/2005
SBC 

